Patriotic Essay Contest

An Essay Contest was recently held for the sixth, seventh, and eighth grades sponsored by the Town Historian in coordination with the Historical Society. Students had a choice of two Memorial Day topics, or one Veteran's Day topic:

What Memorial Day Means to Me

Ways I Show my Patriotism

A Veteran I Know

There were many very good entries. Monetary prizes were awarded to First and Second place winners in each grade for the Memorial Day essays:

The winning essays were on display at ArtWorks for Memorial Day and two weeks following. 7th Grade students had an opportunity to visit the Military Display at the Historical Society, which will be open to the public until July 6th.

The Veteran Day essays will be awarded before close of school this June and will be on Display in November at the Historical Society.



2nd Place

Honorable Mention

1st Place

	2501.1000	2.10 1.000	monorable menuo.
6th Grade	Lucy Wright	Olivia White	
7th Grade	Kevin Yonko	Maria Altman	Matthew Bauer, Veronica Kowalewski, Nicholas Marinich, Grace McKenna & Lily Tranquill
8th Grade	Michael Reid	Cam Colabufo	Amberle Brown & Adrienne Edinger

Tully News-Parks and Rec

On June 8th, the Tully Parks and Recreation Department organized the Tully Dairy Moo Run. This event brought 50 runners together to take part in the 5k race around Crooked Lake in Tully.

Jed Swayze and Samantha Cleary finished as the top male and female runners. Other age group winners included, Lucas Stone, Gabrielle Teneyck, Thomas Berry, Alyssa Swayze, Maggie Mahunik, Harrison Jandris, Will Hackett, Shannon Walkup, Mike Dziok, Mindy Lund, Jim Vandermolen, Eva Vandermolen, Louis Jandris, Terri Beard and Joe Heath.

The Recreation Department would like to thank all our race sponsors: Eastbay, Tully Building Supply, North Country Contractors, Imagine, Murphy's Convience Shoppe, Cooks Recreation and Helmet Head Hair Salon.



The Tully News

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

William Lund tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

OCM BOCES

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control(315) 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court 696-5884
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.townoftully.org.

Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

TAG NEWS

Tully Action Group would like to thank the Tully mayor for the Good news in the Village! Mayor Melissa Flint-Morgan has worked with County Legislature, Dave Knapp, to secure funding for three radar speed signs for the Village. The radar signs are now in and feasible locations on poles are being scouted out, all within the Village. This project should be completed within the coming months. Mayor Flint-Morgan would also like to remind everyone to be mindful and remove all distractions from view when driving, as there is a large increase in pedestrian and general traffic in the village throughout the summer.

TAG also thanks Donna Evans Orr and Jack Gleason for their role in bringing together community groups to discuss speeding problems in the village. Nancy Chawgo is also recognized for aiding the Mayor in this endeavor. Strong Communities grow out of strong Partnerships.

With the addition of monies from the last two fund raisers, the Mother's Day Hanging Basket Sale and the Perennial Plant Sale, TAG has given the go ahead for the construction of the fountain at Cornerstone Park. Mel Moore and Dave Hardy will be spending some time at the quarry to find the proper limestone for this exciting construction. Also, the construction of the final Celebration Walkway will complete the fountain Area. There are still a few open slots for engraved pavers. Applications can be found at the Tully PO, Town Hall or by calling Janet at 315-427-9681

TAG thanks the consortium of community partners for bringing Sunday evening MUSIC IN THE PARK concerts to Cornerstone. The local businesses have been especially cooperative to offer take-out snacks and refreshments for your enjoyment. Remember to bring lawn chairs for your comfort. Alternate locations will be provided if rainy weather prevails once again.

Applications for the Sunflower Growing contest can still be found at the Post Office and Town Hall. This is a family friendly fun Fund-Raiser for Cornerstone Park. Prizes will be awarded.

And finally, take a staycation right here in Tully by taking your family on a hike in one of our two nature areas, South Meadows Nature Area and Tracy Lake Nature Area. Both parks are rich in native plants, flowers and birds.

Back in History Nearly 100 years ago

Tully and the nation went dry Jan. 16, 1920 when the Volsted Act on Prohibition went into effect. The repeal of national prohibition which ratified the 21st amendment to the constitution came on Dec. 5, 1933. Most of the nation went wet again, but Tully did not.

In 1935, 1938, 1947, and 1965 Propositions were voted down, and Tully remained dry. In 1970 the Proposition to allow beer to be sold for off premises consumption at grocery stores passed, as well as the sale of wine & liquors at package stores was passed; 452 in favor; 383 against. The option permitting the sale of alcohol for on premise consumption at hotels serving meals also passed; 426 in favor; 404 against. Two other options: the sale of alcohol in a Tavern or Summer Hotel were defeated with over twice as many against as for.

The first Liquor Store was opened in 1972 by Richard Michelson; and the first Restaurant to be issued a license to serve alcohol for on premise consumption was the Woodshed Restaurant at Country Hills Resort on North Road operated by David & Donna Aungier. This option also allowed civic organizations to operate on an onpremises license at its social events.

The Victory Market began offering beer for sale, also in the 70's. Since then we have a variety of restaurants in the Village that now offer alcohol beverages. The newest business in our Township is ONCO Fermentations, Tully's own Microbrewery complete with a Tasting Room, currently open Thursdays-Sundays. Located behind Applied Concepts on Route 281, their entrance is actually on Meetinghouse Road. Check out their website www.oncoferment.com.

Insight for the 2019 Kings Corner Market Nights

Come Join us Tuesdays in August 4pm-7pm Rain or Shine!

Spring may have taken a while to bloom this year but now that is has, we are quickly seeing signs of summer all around us! Gardens are growing and the school year is coming to an end. With that, we'd like to keep rolling on the Kings Corner Market progress for this August. We have the application process open and we will be taking vendor registrations until the first of July. This year we'd like to remind all vendors that we are asking for a deposit of \$20 and you will receive a \$5 refund for each Tuesday in the month of August that you participate, thus still keeping it a free market. This is a trial year for this change and we will reexamine it at the end of the market this year.

The Tully Arts Council has locked in live music for each week this year so get ready to enjoy some local entertainment while you shop and visit with your community. The musicians will be set up at the Cornerstone Park, close to all the vendors and activities. Along with live music we are hoping to provide food to enjoy as well. We are still looking for local food vendors so if you are aware of a food truck or a restaurant or group that is able to commit please encourage them to sign up! Along with all of the wonderful vendors we have returning we are excited to already have some new faces and products being added to our line-up. With that being said, we are still looking for a few more handmade arts/ craft vendors and local bakers (breads, rolls, etc).

As we have done in the past, we will continue to sell the Tully, NY Pint glasses and stemless wine glasses. Some vendors will have them for purchase throughout the market and they can be found anytime at Earth 2 Soul and Rusty Wheel Pottery. The profit of these glasses goes towards our advertisement for the Kings Corner Market each year.

We are looking forward to another successful market thanks to our dedicated buyers, sellers and community!

Feel free to contact us at KCMTully@gmail.com with any questions and Like on Facebook and Instagram

Sign up now at https://kcmtully.wufoo.com/forms/zyyg1971n6thr2/

Paypal and Venmo will be accepted for registration fees.



Music at Cornerstone Park Schedule

Come Rock, Sing and Dance at your Cornerstone Park!

Take-out food, desserts and ice cream available from our local restaurants!

FREE - To thank everyone for all that you do for our community!

Bring your chairs, sun hats, and all your families and friends!!

June 23 - City of Syracuse Highland Pipe Band, Singers and Dancers

June 30 - The Neighbors - Acoustic; Los Primos - Folk Rock

July 7 - Robert Orioli - A little country and a little rock and roll!

July 14 - Frankie Diamond - Dylan, Eagles, Van Morrison

July 21 - Denn Bunger - Rock

July 28 - O-Ryan - Classic Rock, Folk and Blues

Sponsors: Town and Village of Tully, TAG, Tully Arts Council, Rotary, Tully Building Supply, Southern Hills Veterinary, AND YOU!!

Green Lake Beach Dates and Times

Open June 22nd and June 23rd 12-8 pm, opens for the summer season on June 29th 12-8 pm.

Swim Lessons start on July 1st at 11:00 am

Beach Registration will be available at Green Lake. Proof of residency is required.



EXCITING SUMMER STUFF FROM THE ARTS COUNCIL!

May 28, MEET THE ARTIST NIGHT, 7 PM

The senior art students of Tully and Lafayette High Schools present their final projects in a great variety of art stylings in the ArtWorks Gallery, with the artists telling their unique individual stories.

June 9 GERANIUM BATIK CLASS, 1-3 PM

Watercolor Batik Using Paraffin as a Wax Resist, Painted on Ginwashi Rice Paper

Master painter Donna Atwood offers a single-day class in the technique of Watercolor Batik, which uses a wax resist of paraffin and painted on Ginwashi rice paper, a beautiful art form that will result in a high-quality painting. The class will take place at the Tully ArtWorks Studio at 5 Elm Street, Tully, NY. Don't miss this special art-education opportunity! No experience necessary.

June 9, TODD HOBIN IN CONCERT! 6-8 PM

Tickets available on Ticketleap.com or at the ArtWorks gallery

June 15 OPEN MIC NIGHT, 7-9 PM

July 13, INKED TILES CLASS, 1-3 PM

Inked Tiles- Making alcohol ink tiles is so much fun. Each tile is truly unique, which makes this project really enjoyable as you watch your creation unfold before your eyes. Bring your own alcohol inks or use those provided, learn how to create and how to seal them up. Makes a great handmade gift! (Adults only) \$35 Reservations at Ticketleap.com or the ArtWorks gallery.

Sundays in June and July, TAG and TAC present MUSIC IN THE PARK!

Sundays nights in these months, Cornerstone Park will resound with music, brought to you by the Tully Action Group and sponsored by the Tully Arts Council. The ArtWorks gallery will be open from 6 to 8:30 PM on these nights, offering delicious warm-ups of coffee and other beverages as well as homemade tasty treats by local Tully culinary artists to cap off these musical events.

August 9, 10 and 11 BIG SUMMER THEATER EVENT: HANS CHRISTIAN ANDERSON!

This summer's show will be a brand-new

offering that uses the classic musical score by Frank Loesser from the 1952 film starring Danny Kaye that has delighted adults and children all over the world alike! The story of the cobbler who told the tales of the Little Mermaid, the Ugly Duckling, the Emperor's New Clothes and many others is sure to delight the young and the young at heart!

Keep your eyes peeled on social media and in next month's newsletter for news about auditions and a general cast meeting the second week of June if you or any young folks you know are interested in participating! Theater is one of the great bonding tools of our town, and we encourage anyone with a love of music and laughter to check out this wonderful artistic experience!

ANNOUNCEMENT

Lafayette Concert Band Performance. Tuesday, July 16, 7:00 pm at Tully United Community Church, Meetinghouse Road.

Enjoy this free concert, dessert and an extra bonus of songs from the TUCC Choir.

Tully Free Library News

The Tully Free Library kicks off its summer of fun on Friday, June 28 from 6-7 PM with a visit from Dan the Snakeman at the Tully Masonic Lodge, across from the library. Sign up for Summer Reading while enjoying an interactive visit with snakes, lizards, and other reptiles. This event is free and open to all in the community.

Kids and teens can read for fun and prizes, with a raffle drawing at our finale on August 15, including tickets to Wonderworks, the State Fair, the M.O.S.T, and prize baskets including toys and games.

Our family-friendly events continue through July and August:

 McCarthy Family Players, Thurs 7/11 at 6 PM at the Masonic Lodge. Sing, dance and clap along to the songs Jim and his family will play for you

- TCGplayer-sponsored Pokemon tournament. Join us for pizza and Pokemon! Open to all teens.
- Zoo to You, Thurs 7/18 from 6-7 PM at the Masonic Lodge. Get hands on with the Zoo's one-of-a-kind animals
- Tie Dye on the Lawn, Thurs 7/25 from 11 AM - 1 PM. Bring a white cottom article of clothing to dye
- Chalk the Walk, Thurs & Fri August 1-2 from 10 AM - 7 PM. Come decorate the library's sidewalk. Open to all ages
- Puppets with Pizazz presents the Owl and the Pussycat, Thurs 8/1 at 6 PM at the Masonic Lodge
- Jenn Rafferty Music, Tues 8/6 from 6:30 - 7:30 PM. Sing and dance with us on the library's front lawn

- The M.O.S.T, Thurs 8/6 from 6-7 PM at the library. Enjoy an interactive demonstration on scientific discovery
- Bubbleman at the Summer Reading finale. Thurs 8/15 from 6-7 PM at the Masonic Lodge. Join us for an amazing bubble show and our raffle drawings for prizes.

Adult Summer Reading starts June 17 and runs until August 31. Read and fill in our Bingo sheet for a chance to win prizes in a raffle drawing in September. We also have adult programs on everything from honeybees to home energy efficiency. Stop by the library to pick up a newsletter or check out all events on our website, tullyfreelibrary.org